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May 30, 2003

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL
The Honorable Tommy G. Thompson

Secretary, United States Department of Health and Human Services

Dockets Management Branch (HFA-305)

Docket Number 02N-0475

Food and Drug Administration

5630 Fishers Lane

Room 1061

Rockville, MD 20852

Re:
Comments on draft guidance entitled “Financial Relationships and Interests 


in Research Involving Human Subjects: Guidance for Human Subject 


Protection.”

Dear Secretary Thompson:

On behalf of the Fred Hutchinson Cancer Research Center, I am writing to respond to your request for comments on the draft guidance document entitled “Financial Relationships and Interests in Research Involving Human Subjects: Guidance for Human Subject Protection.”  68 Fed. Reg. 15456 (March 31, 2003).  We appreciate the opportunity to submit these comments.

As you may know, the Hutchinson Center is recognized internationally for its pioneering work in bone marrow transplantation.  The center was established in 1965 as the cancer division of the Pacific Northwest Research Foundation and became an independent research institution in 1972.  

The Hutchinson Center strongly supports initiatives aimed at promoting effective oversight and control of financial conflicts of interest that may inappropriately influence human subject research.  Specifically, we embrace the March 2003 draft guidance as a fair and reasonable approach to protecting participants in human subjects research, while not unnecessarily complicating or impeding such research.  The guidance properly emphasizes the separation of responsibility among financial and research decision-makers, the creation of conflicts of interest 
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committees, and the need for specific criteria to identify and react to conflicts of interest when they arise.

While we are generally supportive of the draft guidance, the center believes that additional clarification is warranted in a couple of respects.  First, the draft guidance should be revised to clearly delineate the respective roles of the conflict of interest committees and institutional review boards. 

Finally, the center recommends that the final guidance include a discussion of the obligations of research sponsors with respect to financial conflicts of interest.  In particular, sponsors of research should be made aware of their duties to cooperate with an institution in complying with its process to identify and disclose information about financial conflicts of interest that may impact a research subject’s decision to participate in a trial.

Thank you for your consideration of our views.  If we can provide you with any additional information, please let us know.

Sincerely,
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Linda L. Gainer

Vice President

External Relations and Communications
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